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From: noreply@civicplus.com

Sent: Friday, February 25, 2022 3:27 PM

To: Alan Harrison; Chad Eliason; Debbie Cannon; Kevin Flynn; Louise Wallace-Richmond,;
Sylvia Lindgren; Tim Lavery; Rob Niewenhuizen; Erin Jackson

Subject: [External] Online Form Submittal: Mayor and Council

Mayor and Council

First Name Selina

Last Name Metcalfe

Address:  Address in question is 250 30 S{SE

Returnem;uladdless president@shus‘\;\’/;;rrninorfootball.ca

Subject . Permission requesféd to placé storage container at Little
Mountain

Body éﬁuswap Minor Football Assomatlon (SMFA) is a non-profit

organization dedicated to operating community football
programs for young people in the Shuswap region.

Unlike many other youth sports, SMFA provides all personal
protective gear on loan to our young athletes. This means that
we have a large collection of helmets, shoulder pads, hip and
leg pads, on top of the usual medical kits and uniforms. As our
program grows, so does this collection.

Over the past years, we have been using a locker room in the
Little Mountain Field House as storage space for this gear. The
city was aware that we were using this space, but | do not
believe that there was any formal usage arrangement in place.
Along with soccer, we have received notice that the locker
rooms will be converted back into space available to user
groups when booking the fields.

We need to remove all of our items prior to April 1st.

To allow us the time to properly plan and fundraise for long-
term solutions, we are requesting permission to place an
additional 20’ shipping container style storage unit at Little
Mountain.

We are flexible on the location, but feel that beside our current
container in the upper parking lot, or inside the fence on the
concrete pad near the lacrosse container would be the least
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disruptive to the flow of traffic and user groups.

This request for placement would be on a temporary basis. Our
long term plan will likely require insulation and electrical
connections, and we simply do not have the time or resources
to arrange those plans and applications in the next month.

The temporary time period is of course at the discretion of
Council, but we would like to suggest a term of 12-24 months.

If approved, the storage unit and its contents would be included
in our insurance policy.

| thank you in advance for your consideration and welcome any
follow up questions that will assist with your decision.

Selina Metcalfe

president@shuswapminorfootball.ca

Would you like a Yes
response:

Disclaimer

Written and email correspondence addressed to Mayor and Council may become
public documents once received by the City. Correspondence addressed fo Mayor
and Council is routinely published within the Correspondence Section of Regular
Council Agendas.
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